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The Air Quality Public Advisory Committee (AQPAC) is an advisory body to the 

Metropolitan Washington Air Quality Committee (MWAQC).

Draft Meeting Minutes

Monday, December 14, 2009
Room 1
5:30 P.M.-7:30 P.M.

Present: Bahri Aliriza, Tim Duggan, Bill Butler, Sally Kane, Linda Murphy, Caroline Petti, Deron Lovaas, Peter Owen, Larry Zaragoza, 
Staff: Joan Rohlfs, Sunil Kumar
1. Call to Order, Adoption of Agenda, Approval of Minutes
The meeting was called to order at 5:37 pm.  The minutes of November 16, 2009 were approved.
2. White House Clean Energy Economy Forum 
Dr. Larry Zaragoza attended the Clean Energy Economy Forum held on December 7 at Washington Lee High School. Governor Kean, Senator Warner and Congressman Gerry Connelly were there. The sense of the meeting was that there will be a positive economic effect from addressing climate change. This is one of several meetings being held around the country.  On the topic of biofuels, children at the meeting said we should look for energy sources that don’t contribute to greenhouse gases. There was discussion of a compact for off-shore wind energy.
Bahri Aliriza and Caroline Petti also attended the meeting. Caroline said that Senator Warner was a strong proponent of climate change legislation and cap and trade. There was discussion that burning municipal waste is better than using landfills and wasting land. They discussed the tradeoffs between waste to energy facilities and landfills which emit methane.
3.  Climate Energy Environment Policy Committee (CEEPC) Update

Staff discussed the CEEPC Climate Action Plan for 2012, which is matrix form. The group reviewed the major sections of the plan: energy (building energy efficiency, renewable energy), transportation and land use, adaptation, economic development, financing mechanisms, regional outreach and education, and the COG climate change program. 

The Climate Energy Environment Policy Committee needs to establish priorities among the recommendations made in the Climate Change Report. Staff suggested that AQPAC could advise CEEPC on establishing priorities. Deron asked if CEEPC considered cost and feasibility in its recommendations. Sally Kane asked if CEEPC considered cross-effects with air quality. The group decided to comment on transportation as the TPB Citizen Advisory Committee’s comments would not necessarily include air quality considerations. Dr. Larry Zaragoza said homeowners need more information about energy efficiency, alternative energy, and tax incentives. Caroline Petti suggested that AQPAC take a general approach to commenting on the plan. AQPAC could suggest a construct for establishing priorities. Sally Kane suggested looking at short-term and long-term measures. Dr. Larry Zaragoza said metrics are important; the process needs good data. 
It was agreed that individuals would choose areas or sections to review for comment and they will devote 45 minutes of the January meeting to discussion of the climate action plan for 2012. After the discussion, the product will be a brief memo to the CEEPC. Sally Kane and Bahri Aliriza volunteered to work on the transportation and adaptation sections. The group agreed to ask Lee Kesheshian to review the renewable energy section and Josh Silverman to review the energy efficiency section. Deron asked members to send any questions to Joan.
4. Air Quality Update
Joan Rohlfs reported on the MWAQC meeting held on December 9. The MWAQC Annual Report was distributed and she pointed to the article about AQPAC on the front page as being one of MWAQC’s major accomplishments in 2009. Sunil Kumar discussed EPA’s newly proposed SO2 standard. EPA is proposing to revise the SO2 standard to be an hourly instead of annual standard because research shows that shorter term exposure is more important than previously thought. A new monitoring network will be required near major sources. It will be in place by January 2013. Comments on the rule are due by February 8, 2010. The final rule will be signed June 2, 2010.
Peter Owen suggested coordinating operations of major SO2 sources to reduce hourly peak emissions. Bill Butler said that power plants can’t be run on a daily forecast basis. It takes a day to ramp up. Dr. Larry Zaragoza said the long term low level release of SO2 contributes to acid rain. There have been improvements to acid rain. He expressed concern that switching to an hourly SO2 standard would mean lost progress on acid rain. Is acid rain being protected?
Caroline Petti asked if the Washington region meets the new proposed standard. Sunil Kumar said the region’s highest SO2 design value is 40 ppb; the recommended range for the new standard is 50-100 ppb. Bill Butler said the Clean Air Interstate Rule (CAIR) will address acid rain. It will be more important for sulfur reduction than the new SO2 standard.

Staff reported on the Low Carbon Fuel Standard, an initiative of the northeastern and mid-Atlantic states. A fact sheet was distributed explaining that the Low Carbon Fuel Standard is modeled after a California rule. The rule is fuel neutral. It would establish a carbon intensity number for each fuel. The number will be based on a life cycle analysis of the fuel, taking into account the manufacture of the fuel as well as the fuel use. The MDE staffer who presented this information to MWAQC said the ethanol industry is the only group objecting to the standard. The standard favors cellulosic fuel. Bahri Aliriza said no cellulosic fuel is available yet. Deron said the goal is to reduce carbon intensity of fuel 10% by 2020. It will ramp down over time. Sally Kane asked if the initiative is air quality neutral. She suggested that one of the working groups focus on air quality.
5. Appointment of Nominating Committee
Members volunteering to be on the Nominating Committee were Sally Kane, Bahri Aliriza, and Bill Butler. Staff will provide them with a list members’ terms. 
6. Recruitment of Members 
Staff began recruiting for new members last month. Two people have expressed interest in applying for membership on AQPAC.  Staff will check with members whose terms expire in January (1-year terms) to see if they wish to be reappointed. Reappointment will be automatic unless a member no longer wishes to participate. Peter Owen indicated that his term is up and he would not be seeking reappointment. MWAQC will make appointments in January. The deadline for application is January 15.
7. Next Meeting: January 11, 2009

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm. 
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